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	GOSPORT OLDER PERSONS FORUM
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE  MEETING
Friday 2nd February 2018  Held GBC Committee Room 2
10am - 12pm


Present:

	Maureen Emment (Chair)

Ellen Coughlin

Evelyn Gary

Richard Strong 
David Gary
	Jill Witcher 

Edith Kinghorn

Maxine Sewell

Suzanne Pepper




In Attendance-

Justine Manning (GBC)  Dawn Ward (GVA),  Barry Blanden (Men’s Shed),  Donna Simpson (Southern Health), Jo Pittard (Southern Health) 
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	Apologies:  Cllr. John Beavis (GBC), Janet Chapman

	ACTION

	Presentation from Donna regarding her role with Southern Health

Donna Simpson together with Jo Pittard, came and explained to the Forum her work with Southern Health and the Complex Care Team. She is based, with other work colleagues at Forton Medical Centre, which is part of the Willow Group.  The objective of the team is to reduce the number of non elective admissions to hospital through different channels available. They do not overlap with services already in place for the clients and are working with The Willow Group who deal with 40,000 patients, which is half the population of Gosport.  The criteria is 3 or more non elective admissions to hospital and presently approximately 80 people have been identified who could benefit from the service, with 10 remaining active. These numbers will increase as more staff start and settle into the role.
Donna also said she will be able to continue help with the Infofest in her new role but the 2019 edition of the 60+ Directory will be managed by Mandy Baggaley. 



	2
	a
b
	Minutes of last meeting 
Accuracy
Agreed
Matters arising not covered in the agenda
i. No update at present on the Impact Statement prior to the Garden Waste contract being awarded.
ii. We understand that the Brendon Care Info and Advice scheme  is only for their users and that it will be available in the afternoons.  Therefore this will not clash with any of the advice centres in the town.

	 Chair
Maureen Emment
Suzanne Pepper 
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	a
b

	 Finance
£3717.43 in the bank.
We have received £22.09 from Easy Fundraising.
GOPF public liability insurance for the coming year will be £250.00.  We will seek further quotes next year in the hope of reducing the cost.

 Fund Raising.

I. A third First Aid Course will be offered.  This will add to the items covered in the previous courses.  A The date and the venue will be circulated when arranged.

 personal statement of how this has benefited the recipients has been requested.  GOPF will also give donations to the Red Cross who are providing the tutor,  Alec Rose House and Fortune House, which were the venues.  

ii. An application has been made to the Greggs Community Fund.  If we do not have a reply by 27th April we will not have been successful.
	RS
EK
RS;EK
EK
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	a
b
c
d
e
f
g

	Sub Group Reports
It has been agreed that the Committee meeting format seems to be working well.

Health and Social Care, nothing to report
Town Centre and Commercial Enterprise
Ellen attended the economic development board at GBC.  (Her report has been circulated with the Co-Production Workshop notes following the meeting)
Mobility Scooter Training Nothing to report

Membership We have at present 34 postal votes

Transport  Nothing to report

Publicity and PR David reported that he had placed adverts in both The Globe and The News. Leaflets have been distributed in Lee on the Solent and in Gosport town.  Places include the library, supermarkets, charity shops, banks, Brendon Care, sheltered housing and doctors’ surgeries.
	ALL
SP 
DG
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	Spring Open Meeting 
Since the meeting it has been confirmed that this will be at
Holy Trinity Church on April 20th.
The speakers have been confirmed and Edith has sent out a timetable of events.  Volunteers have confirmed their jobs on the day.

The committee agreed to donate £80 to Holy Trinity Church for the use of the facilities.


	SP, EK

RS
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	a
b
c
d
	Any Other Business
Co Production Workshop The results of the workshop have been circulated following the meeting.
One of the points regarding transport to Southampton Hospital and the difficulties of the journey is that only 3-400 people from Gosport go there.  This means it is not a viable income for the bus companies.  We are exploring any avenues to make the journey easier.
Infofest We must clarify and book Thorngate Halls as soon as possible. The next planning meeting for this is 10th May at 10am in GBC offices.
Data Protection We will look at the legislation and take the necessary steps to ensure that we comply with the new rules which come into force 20th May 2018.
Ellen said she feels we are under provided with little visible police presence for a borough the size of Gosport. 
Next meeting May 4th.
	


 All meetings to be held in the Council Offices unless otherwise notified.
2018

May 4th – Donna  June 1st  - Gary           July 6th - Justine   Sep 7th - Gary
GOPF Chair for meetings

	Mar 2nd
	Janet Chapman
	June 1st
	David Gary

	April 13th
	Maureen Emment
	July 6th
	Jill Whitcher

	May 4th
	Maxine Sewell
	Sept 7th
	Richard Strong


